
        May 18, 2021 

7
th
 Day of The April Term 

Maysville, MO  

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District 

Commissioner, Chet Owen and Joan Clouser. Absent County Clerk, Melissa Meek. 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed Courthouse Staff and Elected Officials as they joined us for 

the opening prayer led by Kyle White. The pledge was then said by all in attendance.  

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the agenda as presented with East 

District Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion approved. East District 

Commissioner, Chet Owen made the motion to approve the minutes as presented. West District 

Commissioner, Kyle White made the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  

 

Steve Gallus met with the Commission to ask if the speed limit in Weatherby could be lowered. A conference 

call with the Prosecuting Attorney will be conducted on the 25
th
 to resolve the way to proceed on roads that 

have not been deeded to the County.  

 

State Representative J Eggleston met with the Commission and updated them on the results of the 101
st
 

legislative session. 

 

The first rural school sign will be placed June 1
st
 at 1:00 p.m. 

 

The Commission approved a sign for 4-H to be placed near the 4-H building. 

 

Sheriff Kasey Keesaman met with the Commission and discussed SRO’s and how schools will be covered in 

the coming year.  

 

The Commission discussed the recent legislative session and the bill that passed mandating the Sheriff’s 

salary without any funding from the State. The possibility of a class action lawsuit against the State of 

Missouri was discussed.  

 

The Commission discussed Bob Dorton’s availability to remove hazardous trees at Sunset Home. 

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek did a conference call with the Commission with the latest information on 

administration of the most recent Federal Funds the County would be receiving.  

 

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray discussed with the Commission the current piece of equipment that is 

being auctioned with Big Iron. Also discussed were the bids for cameras at the new 911 building as well as 

other County buildings and the placement of a sign informing the public of the camera surveillance.  

The Commission discussed the bid from McTelCo but tabled it until more information is gathered. 

The Commission approved the purchase of chemical for brush control around bridges.  

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn with East District 

Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  

 

The next meeting of the Commission will be May 25, 2021 at 9 a.m 

 

 

 

 


